
 

 
                          Nurturing personal and academic growth…                                    

                                   …a journey from Kindergarten to Year 6. 

NEWSLETTER 26                                                          23rd August 2017 
Praise the Lord 

PRINCIPAL’S COLUMN 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Next week we will be celebrating books through our Thursday Book Week activities. We will be having dress-
up day parade in the morning followed by activities throughout the day about the shortlisted books.  
Mrs Anderson, our Teacher-Librarian, reads most of the year’s shortlisted books to the students in the lead 
up to Book Week. She likes to see which they prefer compared to the winners selected by the judges from 
the Children’s Book Council. 
 
Reading books out loud with your child is great for their learning and wellbeing, no matter what their age 
or reading level. Here are some benefits to reading aloud with your child – even after they can read for 
themselves! 

Learning by listening 

As your child begins to read, they learn much more about what words mean by hearing books read out 
loud and discussing new words with you than from reading on their own. Reading aloud together can help 
build vocabulary, improve reading skills, and increase attention and listening skills. 

Even after they can read for themselves, reading out loud to your child can show them what proficient 
reading sounds like, with pacing, intonation and expression.  It also helps them experience the pleasure of 
sharing stories and develop a lifelong love of books. 

Books are great teachers 

Reading books together can teach your child about different emotions and situations and lead to great 
discussions. Talk to your child about the stories you read together – what do they think and feel about the 
characters and what happened in the story? This can help your child express their thoughts, feelings and 
imagination. 

Books don’t just have to be ‘fiction’ to be a great read – books with facts and true stories can be fantastic 
too. Reading your child history books, science books or biographies out loud can be just as entertaining, 
and give your child insight into different people, things, places and historical events. 

Time to connect 

Sharing a good book is a great way to spend one-on-one time with your child – you are giving them your 
undivided attention, being close and sharing experiences and ideas with them.  As your child gets older and 
your schedules get busier, reading together can be a way for you to connect on a regular basis. 



 
 

Reading your child a bedtime story is a great way to get them relaxed and ready for sleep – but if night-
time reading doesn’t work for your family, there are plenty of other times to read together. For example, 
you could have a regular snuggle on the couch with a book on the weekends, read out news stories over 
breakfast, read out recipes or the TV guide – or listen to audio books together in the car or on public 
transport. 

 

Extend and challenge 

As your child becomes a more confident reader, you can read books that your child could read alone (so 
they can re-read them independently later) as well as books that are above your child’s reading level. 
Listening to you read more challenging books exposes your child to more complicated stories and advanced 
vocabulary. 

When deciding what to read to your child, let them choose – or look for books on topics your child is 
interested in, ones written by their favourite author, or your favourite stories from childhood. 

Students not returning in 2018 

As we plan for next year we need to confirm those students not returning to St Benedict’s in 2018. We are 

then able to set up classes and staffing to match the needs of the students in each year level. Other than 

Year 6, if your child is not returning to St Benedict’s in 2018 then please inform the school in writing through 

email (Rachel.Smith@cg.catholic.edu.au) or handwritten note. We are also required to enter the destination 

school in our records and would appreciate this information as well.  

 

God Bless and Happy Reading! 

 

 
Rachel Smith 

Principal (Acting) 
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CATHOLIC COMMUNITY LIFE 
Parish Mass 
Thank you to the Year Six families who made a special effort to be a part of Mass last Sunday at St Benedict’s. 
It is always great to see the bond being strengthened between school and parish.  
 
                                            Confirmation Parish Preparation 

Thank you to all the candidates and families for your participation last Sunday in our Confirmation 
preparation. We keep all these students and families in our prayers as they prepare to receive the 
Gifts of the Holy Spirit at Confirmation.  
A reminder that permission notes for the Confirmation Retreat (Wednesday 30/8) are due back 

this week.  
 
First Friday Mass for Fathers  
Friday 1st September will be our First Friday Mass to celebrate the gift of fathers. All fathers are given a special 
invitation to be a part of our celebrations that day. Kindergarten are very busy preparing for this Mass. 
Families and visitors are invited to stay for morning tea after Mass. Mass begins at 10:00am in St Benedict’s 
Church.  
 
Meaghan Younger   
Religious Education Coordinator

We want your views - school improvements  

The School Board is working with the school administration to review the ongoing key financial priorities for 

the school. From time to time there is scope to direct small sums of expenditure to small projects around the 

school. A recent example includes the upgrade to the courtyard. It is also important for the school to continue 

to identify and commit to longer term projects that require ongoing and larger financial 

outputs. The ongoing treatment of the tree roots in the student eating area is such an 

example. 

 

The Board welcomes and values the ideas and views of all parents and students on how 

we can enhance the school and the experience of our students. Suggestions can be 

emailed to office.stbenedicts@act.edu.au or submitted in hard copy to the School Board 

feedback box which is located in the School front office. All contributions are requested 

by 8th September 2017. The School Board will consider all suggestions at the next board meeting scheduled 

for 12th September 2017. 

 

 

 

Fathers’ Day stall 

St Benedict’s P& F will hold the Annual Father’s Day Stall on Friday, 1 September in the school library. 

All gifts need to be brought in to school by Monday, 28 August and left in the boxes provided in each 

classroom. 
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Parent helpers on stall day 
We will need parent helpers on Friday morning at 9.00am to help with the set up in the library and to wrap 

and help students choose their special gift.  If you are available, please notify the front office by Monday 28 

August. 

 

Save the Dates 

Saturday 16th September – Trivia Night (for adults only) 

Friday 13th October – Disco (students)  

 

School News 
   Odd Socks 

Over the next couple of weeks, the Kindergarten class will be collecting odd socks – all of 

different colours and sizes.  If you have any odd socks around the house, please drop 

them off to Kindergarten.   

 

                                                                   

We recently welcomed Start Smart to deliver their free, financial education workshops to all students in Years 
1-6. Delivered in class to students by a facilitator, Start Smart changes the way young people learn about 
money. By making money management interactive, engaging and fun, our students learnt about making smart 
decisions about money. 

Our school has proudly joined the Commonwealth Bank's Start Smart Program in its mission to improve the 
financial literacy of Australia’s young people. Overall, the program proved to be a very beneficial experience 
for students and was thoroughly enjoyed by all. For more information on the program 
visit www.startsmart.com.au.   

On Thursday 31st August 2017 we will be celebrating Book Week.  The 
theme this year is 'Escape to Everywhere'.   

Each child is encouraged to dress up as their favourite book character.  There 
will be a parade in the hall after morning assembly. This will be followed by a 
day filled with fun activities.  
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As a result of reaching our $5000 Walkathon fundraising goal, all students were invited to wear their pyjamas 

to school on Monday. Thank you for all your wonderful contributions and effort to help reach our goal! Here 

are a few photos from the day. 

                                                     

                          

V 25th August – Canteen Amber Day 
V 29th August – Parents & Friends Meeting,  

      6.30pm 
V 1st September – First Friday Mass 

      For Fathers by Kindy – 10.00am 
V 1st September - Kenny Koala Visit 

      Kindy – Yr 2 

 

Happy Birthday to the 

children at St Benedict’s 
who celebrate their special 
day this week: Shyla M. 

THURSDAY, 24th August 

FRIDAY, 25th August 

 



 
 

Hello Parents, Friends and Carers. 

Amber Day special lunch is on 

Friday 25th August.    If you have 

time to help out at all, I would 

greatly appreciate your time and 

assistance.  Please pop into the Tuckshop on either 

a Thursday or Friday, or e-mail me 

cara.cook@cg.catholic.edu.au to discuss further. 

Yours in tongs. 

Cara Cook, Canteen Manager 

 
 

Kinder Benjamin S and Vivienne K 
1/2 Blue Rafael VDK and Violeta B 
3/4Blue Mila M and Keira M 
3/4Gold Riley W and Shyla M 
5/6Blue Mason T 
5/6Gold Alexander M, Taylah G and Chloe dJ 

The following notes have gone 
home this week and are currently 
on the website. 

¶ P&F committee 
Newsletter 

¶ South Weston Athletics Track & Field 
(Selected Students) 

¶ Boorowa Touch & Netball Carnival (Selected 
Students) 

¶ Catholic Schools Netball Carnival – Due 
Friday 25th August 

¶ Challenge Day – Information 

¶ Confirmation Retreat Yrs 5 & 6 

¶ Canteen Amber Day – Due Monday 21st 
August 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
Parish News 
Parish Office Hours: Tuesday to Thursday 9.00am to 3.00pm 
Weekend Mass Times  
Saturday  6.00pm 
Sunday 9.00am 
Youth Mass 7.00pm 
Charismatic Mass  7.00pm (last Sunday of the Month) 
Baptisms: 11.00am, 2nd and 4th Sundays of the Month 
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The School Writing Competition for 2017 is NOW OPEN! 

Calling all students ... this is a competition for Kindergarten to grade 12... 

Write a poem or short story for your chance to win $1,000 cash ($500 for you & $500 for your school)! As 

well as some AWESOME prizes. 

All it takes is a burst of inspiration, a dash of creativity and a little bit of effort for great poems and stories 

to appear!  We can't wait to read yours! 

There is NO theme. You can write about whatever your heart desires! 

If however, you are stuck for an idea you could use one of the following starters to kick start your 

imagination! 

1.    Whoever made up the phrase 'Pigs can't fly' had never been to THIS farm... 

2.    It was a dream come true.  I had finally invented... 

3.    I'd always wanted a superpower but never in a million years thought it would be this...  

4.    Being a dog is awesome. It's the best job in the world. Especially the part when... 

5.    I stared at the lotto ticket in shock. I had just won $50 million dollars!!! 

Rules: 

* Poems no longer than 16 lines.   

* Stories no more than 500 words. 

Entry is FREE!  Entries close Thursday 31st August, 2017. 

Enter online:  www.write4fun.net  
 

 

 

 
 


